1/30/24, 3:27 PM Constant Contact



## **Licensee Alert: Fraudulent Promethazine Prescriptions**

The State of Ohio Board of Pharmacy continues to receive information regarding multiple fraudulent prescriptions for promethazine, promethazine DM, and promethazine with codeine. Most of the fraudulent prescriptions have been phoned-in or sent via fax. Though pharmacies across the state have been targeted, the most recent efforts have focused on pharmacies located in western Ohio. Dr. Nader Javan has been the most recent prescriber used by suspects in their attempts to obtain these drugs.

The Board of Pharmacy requests pharmacists exercise diligence when receiving calls and faxes for promethazine products. Should you experience a suspicious call or fax, you are requested to contact local law enforcement and notify the Board of Pharmacy. You can report a fraudulent prescription by filling out the complaint form here: https://www.pharmacy.ohio.gov/Forms/Complaint

Please note that if you choose to unsubscribe from receiving emails, this unsubscribes you from all emails that are sent by the State of Ohio Board of Pharmacy, including renewal reminders. If you believe you have unsubscribed in error, you may subscribe by visiting:

www.pharmacy.ohio.gov/subscribe. If you would like to change the email address, please log into your elicense Ohio account to update the email address on file.

State of Ohio Board of Pharmacy | 77 South High Street, 17th Floor, Columbus, OH 43215

<u>Unsubscribe {recipient's email}</u>

<u>Constant Contact Data Notice</u>

Sent by prx-noreply@pharmacy.ohio.gov